[On letterhead of Carlos De La Torre]

Re:  Pomerene Streambank Protection and Diversion Dam Headwall Repair

Dear Mr. McKay:

This is in response to your letter dated March 29, 2011.

Cochise County worked with property owners and obtained access easements for the NRCS diversion structure that eventually failed.  However, the NRCS has required the County to obtain an additional access easement from Chris and Alice Sheley (on the northwest side of the river, immediately south of the dam/spillway) in order to accommodate NRCS’ revised design for the streambank protection and headwall repair project.  In previous discussions between County staff and your office, we informed you that the Sheleys did not want to grant access because they believe that the project will increase flow to their property and damage it.  I reiterated this in our December 6, 2011 conference call and our e-mail correspondence on December 13, 2011, which outlined the Sheleys request for an assurance that the design would not adversely affect their property, or that the project design would be revised to add such assurances.
I also mentioned in my previous conversations and correspondence that the County’s attorney informed us that eminent domain to obtain access from the Sheleys would be difficult, and might very well fail, if neither NRCS nor our engineering staff could provide an opinion that the Sheleys concern that the project will divert flow and damage their property is unfounded.  Based on your March 29th letter, the NRCS believes that the only way to obtain such an opinion is through an extensive, exhaustive study for which there is no funding.  

But it appears that the question as to whether the County could succeed in acquiring the Sheley access through eminent domain is now moot.  Your March 29th letter states that NRCS does in fact need the Sheleys’ access easement, and that you need it by May 1, 2011.  You go on to say that if NRCS does not receive it by that date, the project will be terminated.  By email on April 18, 2011, I told you that there is no way to acquire the Sheley easement through eminent domain by May 1st.  I asked the reason for that deadline.  Mr. Paulus’ email response was that there is an emergency at hand, and that funding would be returned if the County did not provide the access easement by May 1st. 
In light of that, we understand that you are terminating this project.
One final matter that I should address is the statement in your March 29th letter that the County “will assume continued Operation and Maintenance (O&M) of this structure, as documented in the established Operation and Maintenance Agreement/Plan.”  Per the Agreement/Plan dated April 7, 2008, the County is obligated to maintain the new structure when it is built.  Since NRCS won’t be constructing the replacement for the failed structure, there is nothing for the County to maintain.

If you have any questions or comments, please let me know.    
